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HARD HAT HERALD 

Here, There, and Everywhere   

All the Parish House offices and service spaces have been fully 

relocated to their interim places now, so Trinity Church can keep 

moving forward - both with its Building for Ministry plans and 

continuing its ministries themselves. We hope that you will find 

the signs posted by the new locations to be helpful in finding 

what youõre looking for ð please let us know if any labeling 

seems unclear or insufficient. Floor plans posted on both front 

and rear bulletin boards can provide more detailed direction.  

Meanwhile, our vacated Parish House is being prepared for its 

demolition to begin in mid -June. As always, please bring your 

concerns, comments, and questions to any member of the Vestry 

or email buildingforministry attrinityconcord dotorg. 

mailto:buildingforministry@trinityconcord.org
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FROM THE RECTOR by Tony Buquor 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 
June is a very important month as we give thanks for the 
ministry of Bishop Tom Shaw. There is a red òmemoryó book in 
the back of the Church that is for us to fill in with our memories, 
drawings, other art work, pictures, or expressions of thanks and 
good wishes that will be given to Bishop Shaw at a farewell 
picnic on Saturday, June 21. Details of that celebration are below. 
I hope many of you will take the opportunity to celebrate with 
Bishop Tom and give thanks for the many good years he has 
given us as our Bishop. 
 
All members of the diocesan community are invited to gather for 
a Eucharistic celebration and commemoration of Bishop Tomõs 
ministry. This festive event will be held at the Pinebank Promon -
tory on Jamaica Pond at the corner of Perkins Street and the 
Jamaicaway in Jamaica Plain (in the City of Boston). The cele-
bration will include remarks by the Rt. Rev Barbara C. Harris 
with Rt. Rev. Frank Griswold preaching. Please bring a picnic 
lunch to enjoy. Ice cream and beverages will be provided. We 
strongly encourage carpooling and public transportation. We 
will be providing shuttle buses from public transportation 
(details to follow). Please bring your memory books to present to 
Bishop Tom during the worship service. We hope that every 
congregation in the diocese is represented in this joyful and fun 
celebration. 
 
I know many of you will be traveling throughout the summer. I 
hope you will find the time to worship in a local church wher -
ever you may be on a Sunday. And if you think of it, bring a 
bulletin back. Itõs always fun to see what others are doing. 
 
Praying for a safe and refreshing summer for all!  
 
Godõs peace, Tony 
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Can you Walk 

The Walk? 
Join us for this partnership voyage between youth of  

St. Stephen's Church, Boston and youth of  

Trinity Church, Concord, supported along the way by  

All Saint's, Chelmsford and St. John's, Lowell.  

 

Start with breakfast and worship at Trinity on  

Monday, August 25th, and then walk from Concord to  

Great Brook Farm State Park and into Chelmsford for a night, 

then on to Lowell for a couple days of service work  

followed by a train trip back down to Boston  

for a closing meal and worship at St. Stephen's.   

 

When?: Monday August 25th through Thursday August 28th, 2014  

Where?: Sidewalks & woods, country roads & city streets  

Who?: Anyone entering 8th through 12th grade  

Why?: Why does one walk? For many reasons!  

To build: community, stamina, character, a great collection of 

stories, goodwill, and faith...and to meet and work with 

diverse people and communities not so far from home  

How?: Email Becky at gettel at trinityconcord dotorg or call her 

at 978 - 369- 3715 ext. 14, if you are interested 

or have questions or suggestions!  

Cost:  $50 per person, some paperwork,  

4 days of your life, and a bit of courage  

Benefits:  Limitless....   

 

We hope you will join us!  

FROM THE assistant by Becky Gettel 
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Opportunities to Hear Young Singers 
 

Sunday, June 1 at 5 PM 
Our own Youth Choir will sing a service of Choral Evensong 
in the Chapel with Responses that I wrote for them, including 
Canticles by George Dyson, and an anthem by J. S. Bach. 
Come let the music of these young people singing prayers, 
wash over you in this ancient service of sung evening prayer. 

 

Saturday, June 7 & 14 at 7 PM 
Since 2009, I have been Youth pro Musicaõs Artistic Director.  
We will present a concert at the Eliot Church in Newton and 
will be singing music of Shakespeareõs time as well as texts 
from his plays set to new music by David Willcocks.  

 

Saturday, August 2  
In early August the South End on Sea Childrenõs Choir will 
be on tour in the Boston area and will present a concert at 
Holy Family Parish in Concord. Watch for more details.  

 
 

Summer Pickup Choir 
Starting on Sunday, June 29 and continuing every Sunday 
through Labor Day weekend, we will have a pickup choir for the 
10 am service. We will meet at 9 am and prepare an anthem and 
other music for that day. There is usually a core of able choir 
members to lead, and we welcome others to join us. The commit-
ment is small, the reward is huge, and worship is enriched.  
 
 

ALL Choir Rehearsals Resume on September 4 
It is not too early to start thinking about signing up to sing in the 
Fall, especially if you are going into second grade, or if you are 
an adult with singing experience, or a youth é or anyone for 
that matter, age 8 to 80. Iõll find a place for you! 

Music notes by Robert Barney 
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Caring connection by Anne Lynch  

 

 

 

 

 

The Summer Day  
 

Who made the world? 

Who made the swan, and the black bear? 

Who made the grasshopper? 

This grasshopper, I mean-- 

the one who has flung herself out of the grass, 

the one who is eating sugar out of my hand, 

who is moving her jaws back and forth instead of up and down-- 

who is gazing around with her enormous and complicated eyes. 

Now she lifts her pale forearms and thoroughly washes her face. 

Now she snaps her wings open, and floats away. 

I don't know exactly what a prayer is. 

I do know how to pay attention, how to fall down 

into the grass, how to kneel in the grass, 

how to be idle and blessed, how to stroll through the fields, 

which is what I have been doing all day. 

Tell me, what else should I have done? 

Doesn't everything die at last, and too soon? 

Tell me, what is it you plan to do 

With your one wild and precious life?  
 

by Mary Oliver 



Page 8   

Youth in Worship 
 

Sunday, June 1 at 10 AM  
Calling All 8th Graders! You are invited to take part in òThe 
Rite,ó a coming-of-age ceremony acknowledging the inde-
pendence of our youth. Prayers and blessings will be offered. 
Also during the service, we will acknowledge high school 
graduates with scarves and blessings, and recognize our 
newly confirmed members.  
 

Sunday, June 8 at 10 AM  
Calling All Kids! We will be having a Pentecost Pageant. 
Children of any age (pre-K and up) are invited to be a part of 
the fun. We will have a critical dress rehearsal on June 1.  
 

Sunday, June 15 at 10 AM  
Come express your gratitude for our church school teachers 
and assistants. Please join us in acknowledging them that 
day, by sharing your thanks for the vital ministry they 
provide by forming our young ones.   
 

 

Pentecost Sunday Sundae  
Can you say ice cream social!?!?!?   
Join us for a special  
Sunday Sundae Spectacular  
after the 10:00 am service on June 8 

 
 

Webpage Design 
We are seeking any Trinity member with experience using 
Wordpress for webpage design, or web design more broadly. 
Any level of experience is helpful, for temporary consultation 
and assistance, to the extent that the volunteer is able to provide 
her/his time. Contact Dave at woessnerattrinityconcord dotorg.   

Undercroft blessings by Dave Woessner  

mailto:woessner@trinityconcord.org
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òA study from Johns Hopkins University of students in Baltimore 
found that about two-thirds of the achievement gap between lower and 
higher income ninth graders could be explained by summer learning 
loss during the elementary school years.ó This Is Your òBrain on 
Summer,ó by JEFF SMINK New York Times, July 28, 2011. 
 
For the last fifteen years, Trinity Church has participated in St. 
Stephenõs summer enrichment programs. B-SAFE is a full-day, 
summer program that serves approximately 600 children at 5 
Episcopal churches and one Episcopal school in Dorchester, 
South Boston, Lower Roxbury, Mattapan and Chelsea. For six 
weeks of the summer, from 8:30 am to 4:00 pm these sites offer 
reading, writing, math, technology and art along with field trips 
to museums, parks and beaches and a safe haven for inner city 
children and young adults. The program also employs close to 
100 teenagers as Counselors-in-Training. It is staffed by over 80 
full time paid adults, 20 young adults and over 700 volunteers. 
Trinity is one of over 50 suburban Episcopal parishes that donate 
time and money to sustain the program.  
 
Trinity volunteers will prepare lunches for St. Stephenõs on 
Tuesday (7/1) and Wednesday (7/2). We will take the lunches 
into Boston and serve them to the children on Thursday (7/3). 
We are sponsoring a field trip to NARA Park in Acton where 
there are sports fields for soccer and softball, a volleyball court, a 
pavilion (in case of rain), and swimming. How can you help? 
Meet at St. Anneõs in Lincoln to help prepare meals. Join us at St. 
Stephenõs in Boston to help serve meals. Bring your children and 
join us for a day of fun at NARA Park in Acton. Meeting the 
people who run this wonderful program and sharing a day with 
the children who attend, could be some of the most fun you will 
have this summer! Questions? Contact Linda Hossfeld at lchoss 
feldatgmaildotcom or Lee Daniel at leeandkathyatprodigy dotnet  
978-729-4974. Check out the B-SAFE website at http://www.st 
stephensbos.org/our -mission/b -safe. 

St. stephenõs by Linda Hossfeld 

mailto:lchossfeld@gmail.com
mailto:lchossfeld@gmail.com
mailto:leeandkathy@prodigy.net
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Weôre the Cream of the CROP! 
Our local Concord CROP Walk was honored recently with two 
awards: the highest total donations ($55,512) and the highest on-
line donations ($17,975) among walks in the New England 
Region. Our congregation participated in the Walk and raised 
$4,165. This accomplishment provides much needed support to 
our local community suppers and food pantries, and to global 
hunger relief. Thank you for your support! This yearõs CROP 
Walk will be on October 19th, again at First Parish in Concord at 
1:30 pm. We hope youõll participate again! 
 
 

A message from the Treasurerôs Office 
As we head into the building phase and summertime, it is espec-
ially important to keep pledges current. For any newcomers now 
making Trinity your church home, pledging to Annual Opera -
tions is quick and easy, and makes your current contributions tax 
deductible. Stop by the Welcome Table or speak to anyone on the 
Vestry (blue nametags) at coffee hour for more information.  
 
 

Clothing Donations 
Dear Generous Donors,  
The clothing donations you made this past year have been great! 
The Social Ministries Commission, and those to whom we pass on 
your discards, are very grateful indeed. Due to the renovation, 
space limitations make it impossible for us to collect and store 
clothing donations at this time. Please continue your generosity 
by donating to Goodwill at Crosby's Market. Also, Big Brothers, 
Big Sisters and several other organizations will pick up clothes at 
your door so don't hang up when you get a phone call from them! 
Many thanks, and know that we'll be back in business as soon as 
possible! 

~ Social Ministries Commission 
   

Summer and beyond . . .  
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WINDOW OF OPPORTUNITY 

YŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƻ 
ŘŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ 
ƴŜǿǎ ŀǘ 

ǿǿǿΦǘǊƛƴƛǘȅŎƻƴŎƻǊŘΦƻǊƎΦ 
Wǳǎǘ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ  
ȅŜƭƭƻǿ ƘŀǊŘƘŀǘ  

ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ IŀǊŘ Iŀǘ IŜǊŀƭŘ 

tŜƴǘŜŎƻǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
WǳƴŜ уτ²9!w w95Η 

 

/ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ²ŀƭƪ 

    ¢ƘŜ ²ŀƭƪΚ 
aƻƴŘŀȅΣ уκнр  

ǘƻ 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ уκну 

 

(details on page 5) 

IŜŀǊƛƴƎ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ  
ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ  

[!wD9 twLb¢ 
ōǳƭƭŜǝƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŀǎƪ ŀƴ ǳǎƘŜǊ ƛŦ 
ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ȅƻǳ 
ǿƛǘƘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ  

 

Bishop Shawės 

Farewell  

Picnic  

Saturday  

June 21  

2014  
 

(details on page 4) 

Church Office is closed  

on Fridays during  

June, July, and August 
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